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Members of the Sunshine Chapter have been busy promoting the objectives of Education, Historic Preservation, and Patriotism during the “Stay Home, Stay Safe” initiative.
First and foremost, Sunshine Chapter had to embrace technology beyond our chapter’s closed Facebook group and venture into electronic meeting spaces. Our executive board explored Zoom, Google Meet, Go to Meeting, and Facebook yard stream as a means to meet with one another in a safe manner. Eventually, our executive board decided to utilize Zoom. We are grateful to our VIS chairman for holding informational sessions and guiding us through the safe use of this technology. The recent events have also prompted the Sunshine Chapter to review our bylaws and adapt to the changing times.

Our chapter shared online resources from NSDAR for use in the classroom with the three community classrooms we sponsor. One member even provided story time via Zoom for a local kindergarten class twice a month.
We had fifteen members utilize masks, gloves, and social distancing as we cleaned the local patriot cemetery in May, June, July, and August in an effort to support historic preservation and maintain some grave markers that are over two centuries old.

Finally, Sunshine Chapter, along with many chapters in Michigan and across the country stepped forward in patriotism by creating sunshine gardens for the conservation effort. And, we are pleased to announce that Sunshine Chapter members, as of the filing of this report, have made and distributed over 250 masks.

We are pleased to work alongside the LaCroix Administration together in our commitment of continued service and preservation as we “Rise and Shine” for America.
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